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PRESS RELEASE ON THE SIGNING OF THE POLITICAL AGREEMENT OF 
21st  NOVEMBER 2021 IN SUDAN 

 
 
The Secretariat of the International Conference on the Great Lakes Region welcomes 
the political agreement signed on 21st November 2021 between the General 
Commander of the Sudanese Army, Lieutenant-General Abdelfattah Al-Burhan, and 
the Head of the transitional government, Prime Minister Abdallah Hamdok, to put 
an end to the crisis in the country. 
 
The Secretariat of the International Conference on the Great Lakes Region is pleased 
that the President of the Sudanese Transitional Sovereign Council, Abdelfattah Al-
Burhan, and Prime Minister Abdallah Hamdok agreed to return to the transitional 
process as part of the constitutional declaration; and that Mr. Hamdok resumes his 
functions. 
 
The signing of the said agreement takes into account the aspirations of all the 
Sudanese people and puts an end to the serious crisis in Sudan since 25th  October 
2021. This agreement promotes peace and stability in this sensitive phase in Sudan. 
 
The Secretariat of the International Conference on the Great Lakes Region is ready to 
accompany one of its Member States in the search for a definitive peace and stability 
according to the spirit of the Pact on Peace, Security, Stability and Development in 
the Great Lakes Region. 
 
 
                                   
 
Bujumbura, 22nd November 2021 
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